Friends of the Otisville School – Regular Board Meeting
Thursday, February 9, 2017
Present: Bob Clouse, Chris Furman, Frank Ketcham, Karen Ketcham, Alison Miller, Bill Mitchelitch, Ken Pinkela
Meeting called to order at 7:06 pm. The January minutes were approved. 
Correspondence: None
Treasurer’s Report: Current balance = $2304.12. Frank will give one hard copy of the report to Alison each month for record-keeping.
Old Business:
1. Form 990 is ready to be filed. 


2. Insurance - We obtained information from 2 additional companies, Hutchings in Middletown (currently insures the building), and Alliance through NYCON (New York Council of Nonprofits; works solely to provide insurance for not-for-profit organizations).

a. Hutchings Quote: $1,672,000 building coverage + $2 million liability + $75/$20,000 of “Building Improvement” costs = $9213.00 per year. 

b. Alliance could not yet provide a comprehensive quote but Ken will follow up with additional information so they can. They did recommend $1 million liability coverage and “Vacant Building Coverage” for the first 3-6 months until work gets underway.

c. The Board agreed that Ken and Bob will meet next week to go over numbers and policies and have concrete information to share at the next Board meeting. 


3. Bingo Application has been filed. Bob, Chris and Ken volunteered to attend a training session in Schenectady on April 26. 


4. USPS Reduced Rates - Ken will email Bob the September 2016 minutes, which are needed to complete the application before it is submitted in Newburgh. 


5. Warwick Valley Community Center - Bob will contact them to find a weekend day when our Board could go down and speak with them/see their facility. 

New Business:
1. Minisink Valley School District Capital Project - Voters approved this project, which will include major renovations to all school buildings in the district. Ken spoke with Dave Roda, Director of Facilities, about the possibility of FOTOS being given any obsoleted materials or equipment. This might include boilers, gym floor, and/or an elevator. Dave agreed to keep us in mind as the project moves forward.


2. February 2 MV School Board Meeting - Ken and Chris attended to speak briefly about FOTOS and our missions and goals for the Minisink community. They were well received. 


3. Purchase Contract - JP was not in attendance to answer questions, but we spoke at length about Section 4.d, and the language that gives the Town Board right of first refusal should FOTOS ever decide to sell or transfer the building. Alison was concerned about the “in perpetuity” language. There was also confusion about “same consideration” language, and whether that meant “dollar value.” Could the Town Board buy the building back for $10.00, even if FOTOS had put thousands of dollars of work and materials into it? Chris will contact JP with these questions and also talk with Bob. We agreed that the FOTOS Board can approve any changes, and/or the final contract, via email after speaking with our lawyer. Bob can then sign it, and the contract can be presented to the Town Board for a vote at the February 21 Town Board meeting. 


4. Referendum Planning - We would probably want to include lawn signs (including the original large ones we used); newsletter mailings, and print mailings. Specific planning can take place as the referendum gets closer. 


5. July 15 Community Day - First annual Community Day will be held this summer at the Town Park. FOTOS, as a non-profit, can have a booth there free of charge. This will be a good opportunity to fundraise and spread awareness of our organization. 


6. Directors’ Forum

a. Alison suggested a local screening of the documentary “Screenagers,” partnering either with the MV school district or the Paramount Theatre in Middletown. She will look further into the details. She also proposed a Tricky Tray to be held in the late spring. We would need a committee for this. More details and discussion to follow. 

b. Bob suggested another 50-50 fundraiser. Drawing will be on April 15.

c. Letterhead - We need to develop one as we’ll need to send out to donors, etc. Ken will work on this. 

d. The Otisville Voice - Should we place an ad in this local paper? Alison will look into the costs. 

e. Ken is donating a plasma screen to be used on the first floor of the school building for announcements, etc. 

f. Shortly, we will all have “fotos” emails to use for FOTOS business correspondence. Ken will pass along this information to everyone. 

g. Chris recommended we join the OC Chamber of Commerce as we move forward. Important to begin networking county-wide with individuals and organizations who can assist us. 


7. Next meeting: Thursday, March 9, at 7:00 pm at the Village Hall. 

8. The meeting was adjourned at 8:47 pm. 

